

A Meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Wednesday May 8, 2019, 6:30 pm, in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, Town Hall, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts

Present were:
Dennis J. Guilfoyle - Chair
Dr. Dennis J. Teehan - Vice Chair
James A. MacDonald 
Sarah E. MacDonald
Dimitria Sullivan


Mr. MacDonald called the Meeting to order at 6:32 pm

Pledge of Allegiance

Led by Mr. Guilfoyle

Official Swearing-In of Selectmen Sarah MacDonald & Dimitria Sullivan

Sarah MacDonald was sworn in by Town Clerk, Paul Munchbach.

Dimitria Sullivan was sworn in by Town Clerk, Paul Munchbach.

Mr. MacDonald asked Ms. MacDonald to say a few words.

Ms. MacDonald informed all that it was 11 years ago that I sat in this chair for the first time. Ms. MacDonald stated that she is grateful for all the support and assistance she has received from friend’s colleagues and family. Ms. MacDonald added that although some things have changed since she last sat on this Board, many things are really the same. Residents still demand better communication and transparency and a strong vision for a future where we all have strong neighborhoods increase a sense of who we are going to be. Ms. MacDonald thanked all those who came out to vote as well as the other candidates. Ms. MacDonald added that it takes a lot of work and she is honored to have made it this far.

Ms. Sullivan stated that she is honored to be sitting here and a little nervous because it is a huge responsibility. Ms. Sullivan thanked her family and friends who helped her achieve this goal. Ms. Sullivan added that during the campaign she Knocked on a lot of doors, met people she had never met before and talked about a lot of ideas for the Town. Ms. Sullivan stated that she is looking forward to working with the members of the Board and also with the community and thinks that transparency is very important. Ms. Sullivan continued, saying that she thinks the Town is on the threshold of some great things. Dedham is a great Town and she stated that she is honored and thankful for this opportunity.

Chairman’s Remarks

Mr. MacDonald congratulated Sarah and Demetria on their election and he looks forward to working with both of them. Mr. MacDonald also thanked Mr. Butler and Mr. Keogh for their service over the past years. Mr. MacDonald stated that looking back on this past year, it has been a very busy year as we met 36 times. Mr. MacDonald added that the biggest challenge that they face is hiring a new Town Manager. Mr. MacDonald thanked Mr. Kern for his help and insight over the past year. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that we are lucky to have a particularly strong Assistant Town Manager, Nancy Baker. Mr. MacDonald stated that he has been here many times when Nancy has stepped up and has %100 confidence that she is up to the task. Mr. MacDonald added that she will need the support of the Board, the Office of the Town Manager as well as others during the interim period. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that Dedham is a Town that has a lot of passion and Civic Involvement and that is good, but we must always remember to respect someone else’s opinion, even when we disagree. Mr. MacDonald stated that social media can be a great way to communicate but can also be a terrible way to communicate because sometimes people hide behind social media. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that he looks forward to continuing this term on the Board of Selectmen. Mr. MacDonald stated that he believes that we will continue to have the best run Town throughout the state.

Reorganization of the Board of Selectmen

Mr. MacDonald asked for a nomination for Chairman of the Board.

Dr. Teehan nominated Mr. Guilfoyle for Chairman of the Board; seconded by Ms. MacDonald 

Mr. MacDonald asked if there were any more nominations. Mr. MacDonald asked for a motion to close nominations.

Dr. Teehan moved to close nominations; seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote:  Ms. Sullivan, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Ms. Ms. MacDonald, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. MacDonald stated that all those in favor of Mr. Guilfoyle as Chair of the Board say yes, On the Vote:  Ms. Sullivan, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, abstained, Ms. MacDonald, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked for a nomination for Vice Chair of the Board.

Mr. MacDonald moved to nominate Dr. Teehan for Vice Chair of the Board; seconded by Ms. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Ms. Sullivan, yes, Dr. Teehan, abstained, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Ms. MacDonald, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.
 
Dedham Citizens Open Discussion

Bob Laporto - Precinct 5 - newly elected Town Meeting member.

Mr. Laporto stated that the reason that he ran for Town meeting was basically the Striar property. Mr. Laporto handed out the following pictures of the property, ranging from 2015-2019.
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Mr. Leparto stated that as he was walking around the Town and meeting people in his district, this is one of the main topics of the abutters. Mr. Leparto added that he spoke with six different people and they said they would vote for him if he could stop what is happening in their backyards. Mr. Leparto informed the Board that the noise has gotten increasingly louder as the trees and vegetation have been leveled and flattened. Mr. Leparto stated that the disturbance wasn’t that bad at the beginning, however now it has become very intrusive to the Neighborhood and they would like it to stop. Mr.Leparto informed all that there are no current permits for the work. Mr. Leparto continued, saying that this was supposed to be a 1 acre construction zone now seems to be about 4 acres. Mr. Leparto stated that he was hoping that the Board could help him to possibly stop this intrusiveness to the Neighborhood and possibly give the jurisdiction to the Board of Selectmen.

Mr. Jim Maher stated that he would like to invite the Board to the Manor new neighbor social on May 22. Mr. Maher added that this is a Wednesday night and will take place at the village Manor starting at 7 PM.

Kathleen O’Neill - Precinct 2 stated that she took a walk around the Striar property and shared some videos on Facebook. Ms. O’Neil added that she was shocked. She informed the Board that she walked up the hill and could barely breathe because of all the dust. Ms. O’Neill concluded by saying she would like the Town to look into this.

Ms. Baker stated that earlier in the day DPW Director Flanagan provided a brief memo at the request of then Chairman MacDonald, regarding the Striar property which is currently used by Giosio Construction and Pacella Construction. Ms. Baker added that they are both working on the waterline project here in Dedham. Ms. Baker continued, saying that they both have agreements with the Parks and Recreation Department, as does Royer tree who occasionally uses the property to leave woodchips, which are then removed. This includes the Public Works use for storage of gravel, loam and the like when they are doing roadwork.

Mr. Leparto asked how much longer this will be going on. Mr. Lepartp added that as you can see from the pictures, this started out small has gotten bigger and bigger. Mr. Leparto continued, saying that no one in the neighborhood has received any information on this.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that the Striar property is not considered borderline.

Dr. Teehan stated that he did some looking into the issue.  Dr. Teehan added that the Board doesn’t really know what goes on down there as it is not under the auspices of this Board, it’s the Parks and Recreation Commission. Dr. Teehan informed all that he spoke with Joe Flanagan about this and he explained that there have only been five trees removed and they were dead trees. The abutters of that area disagreed strongly regarding the number trees have been removed. Dr. Teehan informed all that the property is under the jurisdiction of Parks and Rec.

Ms. MacDonald stated that the agreement regarding the use for these contractors was made with the Parks and Rec Commission. Ms. MacDonald stated that this is an issue that has been brought to her attention, which she thinks is under the jurisdiction of this Board, is the space in which it is actually happening. Ms. MacDonald continued, saying that there was some agreement to allow the Town to use the space for fill a number of years ago, outlined by the Conservation Agent within protective boundaries. Ms. MacDonald stated that she would like the Board to ask the Town’s Conservation Agent, Elissa Brown to scope out those boundaries make sure that the work that is actually happening is actually within the Conservation boundaries. Ms. MacDonald informed all that probably the most intrusive thing is the grinding that is producing asphalt starting at 7am. Ms. MacDonald added that she would like to suggest approaching the Parks and Rec Commissioners about limiting those hours.

Stephanie Radner - Precinct 6 - Ms. Radner informed all that she is on the Conservation Commission. Ms. Radner stated that she took a walk to the site, with a few other people, what was going on. Ms. Radner added that the Town’s Conservation Agent, Elissa Brown, is not aware of any active permits. Ms. Radner pointed out compliance issues at the site.

Bob Scheffler - 197 Tower St. - located about 20 feet on the site. Mr. Scheffler stated that the work starts at 6 AM and sometimes 5:30 AM and the machinery is deafening. Mr. Safford continued, saying that some mornings his house literally shakes.

Elizabeth Gustin – Riverdale - stated that the area use is more like 3 acres than 1 acre.

Joanne Keaveney - Precinct 5 - handed out booklet of pictures to the Board. Ms. Keaveney urged the Board members to take a look at the location themselves.
Karen Palombo – abutter - would like to transfer jurisdiction of the site to the Board of Selectmen. Ms. Palombo understands that they would have to go to Town Meeting to move this forward. Ms. Palombo added that it’s great that the Town is saving money but it is at the abutter’s expense. Ms. Palombo asked for the Board’s assistance to direct them were to go to get some answers.

Ms. Sullivan asked what the process was going forward.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that the first thing they should do is to put Director of Parks and Rec, Bob Stanley, and Joe Flanagan together. Mr. Guilfoyle added that one thing they can control right away is the time limits of when the stone is crushed.

Mr. MacDonald suggested to Ms. Sullivan that she have a meeting with all the parties in the Town Manager’s office on Monday. Mr. MacDonald asked the abutters to have one voice speak and be the contact for this conversation. Mr. MacDonald informed all that there is a by-law that says construction was cannot start before 7 AM. Mr. MacDonald encouraged the abutters to call the Police this by-law is broken.

Introduction of New Town Planner, Jeremy Rosenberger

Mr. Rosenberger stated that he is a 15 year resident of West Roxbury. Mr. Rosenberger went on to describe his work experience. The Board welcomed Mr. Rosenberger to Town hall.

Discussion w/John Sisson Re: District Improvement Financing (DIF)

Mr. Sisson informed all that he had reached out to multiple members and candidates before the election regarding the project he has been working on with Mass Development. Mr. Sisson added that he is trying to leverage the economic strength of the highway corridor to mitigate some of the negative effects on Dedham. Mr. Sisson continued, saying that later this month on the 20th, Town Meeting will vote to establish a geographic district. Once that district is established, the next step would be to begin having community engagement on what is the list of infrastructure improvements and how we prioritize those. Mr. Sisson offered to meet with any of the Board members after this meeting.

Mr. MacDonald informed all that they will be taking a position on article 27 later on in the meeting.

Discussion & Vote Re: Approval of Military Friends Run for the Fallen (9/14/19)

Sgt. Maj. Kelly and Bill Aitken, the Town’s Veterans Affairs Officer, were present before the Board. Sgt. Maj. Kelly informed all that this is their fifth time putting this race together. Sgt. Maj. Kelly added that this is a run to honor all of the Goldstar families and all service members who have died since 9/11.

Sergeant Major Kelly stated that they’re looking to use Barnes Memorial Field again. Sgt. Maj. Kelly continued, saying that they will use the same route they have in previous years. Sgt. Maj. Kelly stated that they are also asking for a one-day liquor license. Sergeant Major Kelly stated that they are asking for permission to land a Black Hawk helicopter on the field. Maj. Kelly also asked for permission to hang a sign over High Street for two or three weeks before the event, as well as signs around Town advertising the run. They Maj. Kelly added that they’re looking for authorization to place notices at the doors along the route so people will know that the run is happening.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked the Board to approve all requests, including the helicopter landing, as long as Chief D’Entremont and Chief Spillane approve.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Ms. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Discussion & Vote Re: Approval of Jack & Eric’s Pirate Lemonade Stand

Jack stated that the past 12 year they have run a lemonade stand to raise money for various charities around the area.

Jack added that they do this every Wednesday at the Dedham Farmers Market

Mr. MacDonald asked if they had selected a charity. Jack answered yes, the Pink Rose Foundation.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Ms. MacDonald. On the Vote: Ms. Sullivan, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Ms. MacDonald, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Discussion & Vote Re: Open Space & Recreation Plan & BOS Committee Appointment

Stephanie Radner, was present before the Board to discuss Open Space and Recreation Plan. Ms. Radner informed all that the Open Space Plan is a document that is required in Massachusetts and by any Town or City that wants to apply for State funding, for any sort of Open Space Recreation project, has to have an up-to-date and approved plan by DCS (Division of Conservation Services) filed with the State of Massachusetts. Ms. Radner added that the existing plan is from 2010 which is outside the five-year window, so they are technically not eligible to apply for the grants.
Ms. Radner stated that she would like to ask for three things:

1. A letter of review regarding the Open Space and Recreation Plan update from and approved by the Board.

2. The Open Space and Recreation Committee is in appointed Committee that is in an advisory role to the Board of Selectmen. Ms. Radner stated that Mr. Keogh was the Board of Selectmen representative and asked for the Board to appoint someone as the new member.

3. Ms. Radner informed the Board that she is looking for guidance as to what the Open Space and Recreation Committee does and how they should proceed.

Mr. MacDonald stated that all of the Selectmen have a copy of both reports as well as the template letter.  Mr. MacDonald added that his suggestion is to have an agenda item for our next meeting with the motion to send a letter of support/review as outlined by the State. Mr. MacDonald informed all that as is custom, we look to the Board to see if anybody wants to volunteer. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that we could have discussions and take this up at our next meeting.

Ms. Radner informed all that the way the appointment is worded is as a representative or a designee.

Ms. Baker stated that she will take a look at it and put it on next meeting’s agenda.

Public Hearing – Discussion & Vote Re: Alteration of the Licensed Premises and Change of Manager at Rebel Restaurants, Inc. d/b/a Temazcal Tequila, 660 Legacy Place

Atty. Kevin Cloutier, of the Cloutier Law firm, was present before the Board. Atty. Cloutier introduced Michael Bainton, Regional Director for Rebel Restaurants.

Atty. Cloutier informed all that proposed Manager of record, Steven Showstead, had a medical issue a few hours ago and is in the hospital. Therefore Atty. Cloutier asked the Board ifthis part of the agenda could be rescheduled. The Board accepted this request.

Ms. Baker stated that as the Alteration of Premises is an advertised request, they should continue the hearing regarding this item. Ms. Baker added that the change of Manager can be taken up at any meeting as it is not an advertised agenda item.

Atty. Cloutier stated that in respect to the change of premises, there is no new construction. Mr. Cloutier added that what they’re asking for is to increase the seating capacity on the outdoor patio from 24 to 32 seats by adding two 2-tops and one 4-top. Atty. Cloutier continued, saying that this request is not require Planning Board approval. Mr. Cloutier stated that Ken Cimeno, Building Commissioner, indicated that pending Board of Selectmen approval, he would simply note the change on the inspection certificate.

John Bethany, Chair of the Planning Board, asked where the establishment was located.

Atty. Cloutier answered that it is the Temazcal Restaurant located at Legacy Place.

Mr. Bethany asked Mr. Cloutier how many seats the restaurant is permitted for and how many are you adding.

Atty. Cloutier stated 24, and they’re looking to add 8. Mr. Cloutier added that Building Commissioner Cimeno’s position is that a Planning Board review wasn’t necessary.

Mr. Bethany requested that Mr. Cimeno send the Planning Board a letter stating his position.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval subject to confirmation from the Building Commissioner to the Planning Board; seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote: Ms. Sullivan, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Ms. MacDonald, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Public Hearing – Discussion & Vote Re: Change of Manager Uno Restaurants, LLC d/b/a Uno Chicago Grill, 270 Providence Highway

Anthony White, the General Manager of UNO’s, was present before the Board.

Mr. White stated that he is requesting a change of Manager of record on the current license, to his name.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. White when the previous Manager left

Mr. White stated either January or February

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. White if he was familiar with the revised alcohol rules and regulations for the Town of Dedham.

Mr. White said yes I am. Sgt. Clements stopped by to review them and there is a copy at the restaurant.

Dr. Teehan asked Ms. Baker if there been any issues with this license or the past years.

Ms. Baker stated that she can remember.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. White if he had experience as a Manager.

Mr. White stated that he is 52 and started in the restaurant business at about age 19.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. White if he had any violations under his watch and if he had been Manager of record before.

Mr. White answered that he has had no violations and has been Manager of record at the following establishments:
· Legal Seafoods
· Not your average Joe’s

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Ms. MacDonald. On the Vote: Ms. Sullivan, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Ms. MacDonald, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Public Hearing – Discussion & Vote Re: Change of Manager P.F. Chang’s China Bistro, Inc., 401 Legacy Place

Andrew Upton, counsel for PF Chang’s, was present before the Board.

Mr. Upton introduced Katelyn Betts, the proposed Manager of Record. Mr. Upton added that Ms. Betts has worked at PF Chang’s for several years, starting out as a server and working her way up to the General Manager’s position. Mr. Upton continued, saying that Ms. Betts is TIPS trained and certified

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Upton when the last Manager of record left.

Mr. Upton answered at the previous Manager of record was moved to a Boston location a couple of months ago.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Upton if the violation have PF Chang’s was before or after the previous Manager left.

Ms. Betts answered that that was her fourth day on the job.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Upton what steps PF Chang’ s takes to direct their Managers in regards to enforcement of the rules and regulations for the Town of Dedham as well as the Commonwealth.

Ms. Betts informed all that the policies and procedures that we will move forward with, start with the team being TIPS or Serve Safe Certified. Ms. Betts added that she has team meetings to provide updates on rules and regulations, certifications and to emphasize being careful with the ID procedure. Ms. Betts, stated that she does frequent screenings of her staff as the rule is to renew every three years.

Mr. MacDonald asked Ms. Betts to inform the Board of her previous employments and if there have been in any liquor violations when she was the Manager of record.

Ms. Betts stated she has had no violations when she’s been Manager.

Mr. MacDonald asked Ms. Betts how she would handle a situation where she questioned the judgment of one of her servers.

Ms. Betts answered, regarding the April incident the server was terminated on the spot. Ms. Betts added that she has spoken with her Market Director and they are going to have their own team that specializes in running sting operations as another layer of security.

Mr. MacDonald asked Ms. Betts she had read the revised liquor rules and regulations.

Ms. Betts answered yes.

Dr. Teehan asked Ms. Betts if she had previous experience as the Manager of record.

Ms. Betts answered yes, in the providence location.

Dr. Teehan asked how long she held the position.

Ms. Betts answered three years.

Dr. Teehan asked Ms. Betts if things went smoothly at that location.

Ms. Betts answered yes and added they had the same standards at the Providence location as they do at the Dedham location.

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Ms. MacDonald. 

Mr. MacDonald stated that he is voting for this only because Ms. Betts had been on the job only four days when the violation happened.

On the Vote: Ms. Sullivan, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Ms. MacDonald, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Discussion w/ Planning Board Members James O’Brien & Jessica Porter Re: Master Plan 2020 Committee

Jessica Porter and James O’Brien were present before the Board.

Ms. Porter stated that she and Mr. O’Brien are the Planning Board appointees to the Master Plan 2020 Committee.

Ms. Porter stated that the State requires that every municipality have a Master Plan. Ms. Porter added that Dedham codified this in their own by-laws as well. Ms. Porter informed all that they are required to do a Master Plan every 10 years. Ms. Porter continued, saying that the Master Plan is a comprehensive Planning document that guides decision-making for all other Boards, Committees and Departments in Town.

Ms. Porter added that this process will probably take 18 to 24 months, with a lot of Public Meetings.

Mr. O’Brien stated that he believes this is a good way to get a lot of the community to pitch in.

Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Guilfoyle if they could review the composition of the committee.

Ms. Porter answered that the composition of the committee is as follows:

· 2 members of the Planning Board – (Ms. Porter and Mr. O’Brien)
· 1 member of the School Committee
· 1 member of the Parks and Recreation Commission
· 1 member of the Board of Selectmen
· 7 members at large – (five seats appointed by the Planning Board)
· 2 members at large – (appointed by the Board of Selectmen)

Ms. Sullivan asked Ms. Porter asked how the Master Plan is going to involve students.

Ms. Porter answered that one way is to have a biking or walking meeting. Ms. Porter added that they will make sure to have events and listening sessions at times and locations when young people can attend.

Ms. Sullivan stated that it’s a good idea to involve the youth of Dedham and expose them to community service and to have them learn the importance of giving back to the Town.

Discussion & Vote w/ Dan Hart Re: Approval of Mother Brook Historic Walking Trail

Dan Hart, representing the Mother Brook 375 committee, was present before the Board

Mr. Hart pointed out that Rita Mae Cushman, from the Mother Brook 375 Committee, was present as well.

Mr. Hart went on to give a PowerPoint presentation regarding mother Brook 375 Committee.
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Mr. MacDonald moved that the Board endorse and support the project, as well as placement of a sign at the East Dedham Firehouse and Colburn Street and that the Mother Brook 375 Committee work with Town Manager (Chief Procurement Officer); seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote: Ms. Sullivan, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Ms. MacDonald, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr.

Discussion & Vote Re: Alternative Transportation Working Group

Ms. Baker informed all that she knew that Sharna Small Borsellino may not be to make the meeting. Ms. Baker added that Ms. Borsellino made a request simultaneously, in a previous meeting when Mark Fenton made his presentation, regarding the Board approving the creation of an Active Transportation Work Group.  The proposed composition of said work group is as follows:

· 1 representative from Dedham Cycle
· 1 representative from Livable Dedham
· 1 representative from the DPS - to be appointed by the Superintendent
· 1 representative from the Disability Commission 
· 1 citizen appointed by the Board of Selectmen who is a committed Traffic Engineer, Consultant, Developer, Regional Transportation Planning Professional or a citizen with an interest in improving alternate modes of transportation
· 1 citizen appointed by the Planning Board - who is a committed Traffic Engineer, Consultant, Developer, Regional Transportation Planning Professional or a citizen with an interest in improving alternate modes of transportation


Ad hoc members:

· Sheila Pransky or her designee from the Council on Aging
· The Town Planner or his designee
· Joe Flanagan or his designee from DPW


Ms. Baker continued, saying that the Board can approve it this evening or defer to another meeting. Ms. Baker informed the Board that if they approve it this evening, she can get the meeting posted and start drawing attention of folks that might be interested.

Jessica Porter, 4 Willow St.

Ms. Porter reminded all that Mr. Fenton had suggested calling this group the active transportation working group.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that the Board will take this under advisement and would like to have the Active Transportation Working Group at a future Board meeting.

Discussion & Vote Re: BOS Traffic Regulation Vote Re: Chute Road & Pacella Drive

Ms. Baker informed all that as a result of the Board’s last meeting when the residents were present, a vote is necessary to amend the Traffic Rules and Regulations.

Dr. Teehan moved that the Board amend Part 1, Schedule No. 5 of the Traffic Regulations to adopt a “No Right Turn, Monday thru Friday, 4 PM to 7 PM, Local Traffic Only” turn prohibiting traffic heading Southbound on Highland Street at the intersecting public roadways of Pacella Drive and Chute Road.

Amend Part 1, Schedule No. 6 of the Traffic Regulations to adopt a “No Left Turn, Monday thru Friday, 4PM to 7PM, Local Traffic Only” turn prohibiting traffic heading Northbound on Highland Street at the intersecting public roadways of Chute Road and Pacella Drive; seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote:  Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   




Discussion & Vote Re: Call for Liquor Violation Hearings

Ms. Baker informed the Board that in front of them were the reports from the compliance failures, performed on April 11, 2019. Ms. Baker added that there is a total of 10 establishments:

The Auld Sod Pub
The Halfway Café
The Hilton at Dedham Place
Pizzeria Uno
Shake Shack
Midway
Temazcal
PF Chang’s
Centre Deli – Deli After Dark
The Community Theatre

Mr. MacDonald moved that the Board call for violation hearings for Auld sod pub, Halfway Café, Hilton at Dedham Pl., Pizzeria Uno, Shake Shack, Midway, Temazcal, PF Chang’s, Center Deli and the Community Theatre, at a date to be determined; seconded by Ms. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   

Discussion & Vote Re: BOS Positions on Warrant Articles for May 2019 Town Meeting

SPRING TOWN METING (2019)
MAY 20, 2019

Unless otherwise stated, the Fin Com vote was unanimous

Article 1 -	Election of Town Officers (no action required)
	
	POSIT and ION OF BOS: 
______________________________________________________________________

Article 2 - 	Personnel By-Law Changes & Collective Bargaining Agreements 	(voted 	7 – 1 to approve MOU’s with Lieutenants & Sgts., library, 	Town hall, dispatch, DPW, UVA and non-union) 
	
	POSITION OF BOS: DS – Pass, DS Recused from Vote
	
Mr. MacDonald moved concurrence with the Finance and Warrant Comm. On Article 2; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.    

______________________________________________________________________

Article 3 -	Operating Budget; Fin Com Voted 7 – 1

	POSITION OF BOS: DJT - Pass

Dr. Teehan stated that he cannot support Article 3 - because it includes a 2.9 million payment to our retirement fund that is not optimal.

Ms. MacDonald asked what would happen if they were to change the amount of the payment to the retirement.

Mr. MacDonald went on to explain what would happen in that case.

DS Recused from vote

Mr. MacDonald moved that the Board approve Article 3, with the exception of line item 136 which will be voted on at Town meeting; seconded by Ms. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, recused; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes

______________________________________________________________________

Article 4 - 	Capital Budget Fin Com Voted 6 – 2
	
	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________

Article 5 -	Transfer/Close Out of Prior Years Special Articles
	
	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________

Article 6 -	Prior Year BillsResident? asked where the signs will be placed.
	
	POSITION OF BOS: 

As to MacDonald stated that the board will rely on Mr. Mammone and traffic advisory committee which will then be communicated to the residents.

Mr. Mammone informed all that the science for the turn restriction would be placed prominently at the intersection of Chute and Highland and Pacella and Highland.

Resident? Asked if there could be some flashing signs at the four-way intersection. 

Mr. Mammone stated that for the stop signs there is no need to have a formal vote in terms of the regulations but if the board so wishes we can just add the cross traffic does not stop supplemental sign there would be placed underneath stop sign.

Dr. Teehan moved that a supplemental sign stating cross traffic does not stop be placed underneath the stop signs; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Mammone stated that last thing be just a vote on the advanced warning signs for the site distance restriction with the hill. Mr. Mammone added that if the board is inclined to add that supplemental sign go up, that can happen just a vote and no need to update the traffic regulations.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

While you are on Discussion & Vote Re: Parking Management Program for Dedham Square

Economic Development Director, John Sisson, was present before the board.






 

Discussion & Vote Re: Execution of MOA’s w/ Town Hall, Library & Superior Officers





______________________________________________________________________

Article 7 -	Line Item Transfers ($1,024,350)
	
	POSITION OF BOS: 

As to MacDonald stated that the board will rely on Mr. Mammone and traffic advisory committee which will then be communicated to the residents.

Mr. Mammone informed all that the science for the turn restriction would be placed prominently at the intersection of Chute and Highland and Pacella and Highland.

Resident? Asked if there could be some flashing signs at the four-way intersection. 

Mr. Mammone stated that for the stop signs there is no need to have a formal vote in terms of the regulations but if the board so wishes we can just add the cross traffic does not stop supplemental sign there would be placed underneath stop sign.

Dr. Teehan moved that a supplemental sign stating cross traffic does not stop be placed underneath the stop signs; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Mammone stated that last thing be just a vote on the advanced warning signs for the site distance restriction with the hill. Mr. Mammone added that if the board is inclined to add that supplemental sign go up, that can happen just a vote and no need to update the traffic regulations.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

While you are on Discussion & Vote Re: Parking Management Program for Dedham Square

Economic Development Director, John Sisson, was present before the board.






 

Discussion & Vote Re: Execution of MOA’s w/ Town Hall, Library & Superior Officers





_____________________________________________________________________

Article 8 -	Appropriation to Stabilization Fund (Indefinitely Postpone)
	
	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________

Article 9 -	Special Purpose Stabilization Fund, Deposit to RR Fund ($500,000)
	
	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________

Article 10 -	Special Purpose Stabilization Fund, Appropriation from RR Fund 	($4,142,377)
	
	POSITION OF BOS:
______________________________________________________________________

Article 11 -	Appropriation to Reduce the Tax Rate ($1,200,000)
	
	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________


Article 12 -	Revolving Funds

	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________


Article 13 -	Sewer Enterprise Fund

	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________


Article 14 -	Reports of Committees
	
	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________

Article 15 -	Mandated Storm Water Permit-Phase 2 ($125,000)
	
	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________


Article 16 -	MWRA I/I Financial Assistance Program (Phase 11: $1,160,000)	
	
	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________


Article 17 -	Establish a Special Revenue Fund for Cable Franchise Capital
	
	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________


Article 18 -	Purchase 10 Bryant St. (Indefinite Postponement)	
	
	POSITION OF BOS: DJT – Pass

Dr. Teehan stated that he believes it will be a good move for the Town to purchase the property at 10 Bryant St. but understands the Town needs more clarification on its free cash status.

Dr. Teehan moved that the Board concur with the Finance and Warrant Committee’s recommendation for Article 18; seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote:  Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   

______________________________________________________________________

Article 19 -	Zoning - Mixed Use Moratorium and Appropriation for Study 	($50,000)

	POSITION OF BOS: JAM – Pass

Mr. MacDonald moved that the Board take a position on article 19 on Town meeting floor; seconded by Ms. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   

______________________________________________________________________

Article 20 -	Zoning: Amendment to Special Residential Regulations
	
	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________


Article 21 -	Zoning: Amendments to Section 10 (Definitions)
	
	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________


Article 22 -	Zoning: Amendments to Section 7.4 (Mixed Use Developments)

	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________


Article 23 -	Zoning: Amendment to Section 10 (Definitions)

	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________


Article 24 -	Create Snow Removal Study Committee (8 – 1)

	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________


Article 25 -	By-Law (Sustainability Advisory Committee)
	
	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________


Article 26 -	By-Law (Email Communication) (Indefinitely Postpone)
	
	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________


Article 27 -	Providence Highway Development District (6 – 1 – 1)

	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________


Article 28 -	Acceptance of Liana Lane as a Public Way

	POSITION OF BOS: 

______________________________________________________________________

Mr. MacDonald moved that the Board concur with the finance and warrant committee’s recommendation for articles not passed; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   

Town Manager’s Report

Ms. Baker informed all that she had a conference call with Standard & Poor’s regarding the Town’s bond rating and it went very well. Ms. Baker added that the committee is meeting on May 13 and they will have an update regarding the status of our rating on the May 14.




Action by the Board

Gift Acceptance 

From:	The Dedham Land Trust
Amount:	$1,000
To:	Environmental Department
For: 	For the Dedham Heritage Rail Trail

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Ms. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   
______________________________________________________________________

Block Party

Winfield Street
Saturday, June 15, 2019 - Rain Date June 24
12 pm - 8 pm

Ms. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote:  Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   
______________________________________________________________________

Drainlayer License Approvals

Cavalieri Construction Co. Inc.
269 Ballardvale Street
Wilmington, MA 01887

Celtic Landscaping, Inc.
121 Shawmut Road
Canton, MA 02021

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote:  Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   
______________________________________________________________________

1 Day Liquor License

Dedham Historical Society - Annual Soiree
Saturday, May 18, 2019
 6:30 to 8:30 pm

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote:  Ms. MacDonald, Mammone by yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   

Church of St. John of Damascus
Saturday, June 15, 2019
7pm 12am

Saturday, June 29, 2019
6pm to 11 pm

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Ms. MacDonald. 

Ms. MacDonald pointed out that there was no licensee name on either application.

Ms. Baker stated that she will remind Gail Kurker to include a licensee on future applications.

On the Vote:  Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   

Bay State Learning - John Ireland
Saturday, June 8, 2019
7pm – 11pm
Dedham community House 
671 High St., Dedham, MA

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote:  Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   

La Passe Dance Company (Fred Astaire)
Annual Showcase
Sunday, May 19, 2019
4pm- 11pm

Ms. Sullivan moved approval; seconded by Ms. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   

Minutes

March 28, 2019
April 12, 2019

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Ms. MacDonald, recused; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, recused; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   

Old/New Business

Ms. Sullivan stated she has quite a few things that she would like to achieve during her first year on the Board. Ms. Sullivan added that she has some ideas to like to share with the Board.

Roles and Responsibilities for the Board of Selectmen:

· What are they, have they have changed since the Town voted to go with the Town Manager form of Government
· Have Town Counsel give a presentation regarding the Board’s roles and responsibilities in a legalese kind of way
· setting goals
· have a forum with other Boards and Committees to see what their goals are
· have a list of all Committees and Boards and who serves on them

Ms. Baker stated that she has two items not on the agenda.

Ms. MacDonald moved approval of taking an item not on the agenda; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   

Request from the Dedham Country Day School’s fourth grade class for their “Fun Run” on Friday, May 10, 2019, at 1pm

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Ms. MacDonald. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   

Ms. MacDonald moved approval of taking in item not on the agenda; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   

Request from the Dedham School of Music to place an upright piano in Dedham Square from June until the end of October.

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   

Ms. MacDonald stated that Dedham resident, Jack Ryder, created a birdhouse that is a replica of the Ames Schoolhouse. Ms. MacDonald added that he would like to gift it to the Town and asked that it be cited on the property.

Ms. MacDonald noticed that the Board posted the ZBA vacancies in February and as of yet we have not appointed any members.

Ms. Baker stated that she will bring them before the Board at the next meeting.

Ms. MacDonald congratulated the School Committee, the SBRC and the School Administration on theopening of the ECEC.

Mr. MacDonald stated that the ribbon-cutting for the opening of the ECEC, was fantastic. Mr. MacDonald added that years of work went into this new school and many people are to be thanked.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. MacDonald added that some residents along Bridge Street received something from Mass DOT concerning land taking and reconstruction of Ames and Bridge and Pine. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that they’re waiting to confirm a meeting, which is tentatively on June 3 at the Riverdale School. This is to allow residents to get some questions answered regarding the state reconfiguration and the whole intersection. Mr. MacDonald informed all that it will go up Pine Street, up Ames Street

Ms. Baker informed all that Mass DOT confirmed the meeting today. Ms. Baker added that Mr. Flanagan Mr. Mammone are working on notification and will share it with everybody.

Mr. MacDonald moved to adjourn the Meeting; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   

The Meeting was adjourned at 9:17pm.

The next Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday May 29, 2019. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on April 8, 2019, which minutes were approved on July 18, 2019.


						___________________________
						Dennis J. Guilfoyle. – Chairman
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Mother Brook Historic Walking Trail
Proposal

Mother Braok 375 Committee was formed to commemorate and memorialze the 375° anniversaryof the
establishment of Mother Braok, the first manmade industrial canal n this country.

A proposed walking trail will mark historically significant locations and buildings along Mother Brook, with
Interpretive sigas, benches, plantingsand landscaping.

The trailis approximately 1% miles ong, utiizes existing sidewalks, xisting walking paths and proposed walking
paths along Mother Brook.

The path includes sign ocations and willutiize the Dedhar Civic Pide - Mother Brook kiosk at Condon Park as 2

starting and finishing location.

“East Decham Firehouse  *SawmilLane  *East Dedham Pasive Park  *Mother Brook ATt and Community Genter
“Colburn Sreet

‘Approvals from various Dedham Boards and Commitees willbe required.
“Dedham Selct Board “Parks & Recreation “Consention Commission  “ORAB
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Mother Brook Historic Walking Trail Map
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Mother Brook Historic Walking Trail
Sign Mockups
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East Dedham Fire House

Built 1897

The current East Dedham Firehouse, when built in
1897 accommodated a supply wagon, Hose No. 3, 12
firefighters and two_ teams of horses. The
development of the mills required housing, churches,
stores and other infrastructure such as the firehouse

to support the thousands of Workers who lived and
worked in East Dedham.
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Third Privilege at Mother Brook

Built1682

In 1682, Jonathan Fairbanks and James
Draper requested the privilege of the
Town of Dedham for the purpose of
building a fulling mill near this location.
Fulling was the process of cleaning the
cloth in woolen manufacturing.

Charles Sanderson operated a saw
mill nearthis spot at the third
privilege in 1863. The mill was n
operation until 1885. ‘Backeround: 1850s Mapp of Mill Vlage (Exst Dedham]
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Fourth Privilege at Mother Brook

circa 1682
Stone Mill Building 1835 - Current
“The 1835 mill is typical in scale of New England fabric
production at the time, but is unusual because it was
based on Rhode Island stone mills, rather than the more
usual brick type found in Massachusetts. A builder
identified only as Mr. Kinsey of Fall River built the
structure from granite quarried in Dedham; he also
built other mills in the area. Thomas Barrows
purchased and expanded the building in 1863. During
the 1930s, the mill ceased production of fabric and
became the United Waste Company.
The groundbreaking for the Stone Mill Condominiums
occurred in 1987,

‘Sackaround:Vear and ovner il
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Avery Elemnentary School

Established 1826

In 1826 a new public school was built on this site.
The school was to be named the Avery School in
1867 in hohor,of Doctor William Avery. Doctor Avery
is one of the earliest known benefactors of the
Dedham Public Schools with a donation of 60
pounds in 1680.

In 1921, the third Avery Grammar School burned to
the ground. A new school was built, the current
building, and remained in operation until April 2012
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Second Privilege at Mother Brook

Established 1664

In 1664, it being considered that a new corn
mill was needed along Mother brook, the
Town granted Daniel Pond and Ezra Morse to
erect a second mill upon Mother Brook.

n 1932 the Boston Envelope Company took ownership o the existing mill building. Extensive
renovations and additions were madeto the building and when complete appeared similar to
the building we see today. Background photois how the Boston Envelope Company appeared

in1932,
Inset photo: Envelope production machines circa 1940. Background: Boston Envelopeciics 19321
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Mother Brook Historic Walking Trail

Estimate
* Signs— Design, Build, Install $7,870
+ Benches - $1800 each x 3* $5,400
* Fencing. $ 800
* Landscaping/ Trees * $5,500
* Total $19,570

* Purchased through Dedham Civic ride
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Mother Brook Historic Walking Trail
Request

What | request of the Board this evening:

Support for the project

Approval for placement of sign at East Dedham Firehouse and Colburn
Street

Assistance with the procurement of signs, benches and landscaping
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